
   

 

Followers of Jesus, at Christ Lutheran, 
 
 2014 was an amazing year on many fronts.  We have grown in our faith through Spirit filled 
worship services.  Gary, Marilyn, Hazel, Betsy, Haley, and our Music Worship and Arts Committee have 
done a great job stirring our souls with music and art.  We have grown as a family of faith, by welcoming 
25 new members.  Patrick Blanchard and the Evangelism Committee have gone over and above.  We 
have worked to pass on the faith to our children through Sunday School classes, Vacation Bible School, 
and the ONE Program.  Sarah McKenney and the Christian Education Committee have striven for 
excellence.  We got our hands dirty in the servant work with many groups, notably our high school youth 
at Workcamp in Buffalo, New York.  Hats off to the Youth and Family Committee, Alex Polise and many 
others as they have done a great job preparing our youth to see Christ among others.  We have walked 
with one another through a number of transitions; Louise Konopka retired as our secretary, and we 
found our way forward with Audrey Geers and Jim Barritt working together.  Our building has undergone 
transformation with a major construction project which resulted in a number of long-term blessings to 
this community.  Our staff has transformed with the addition of Intern Pastor Karen, who has brought a 
wealth of opportunities and wisdom to our offices.  Personally, this year has been one of dizzying heights.  
Sarah and I welcomed little Noah into the world then packed up everything we owned and moved to 
Jenison.  An extra special thank you must go out to Sarah Dockweiler, whose support for me often goes 
unseen but never unappreciated. 
 
 Do you see the trend?  We are riding a wave of God’s energy in this place and the ride has been 
an amazing one!  My job as your Pastor, is to do everything I can to ensure that we capture and use every 
bit of God’s energy, that we wring every bit of God’s grace out of each experience.  Like a surfer out in 
the ocean, we need to stay just in front of this wave and keep moving.  I look to 2015 with excitement.  
My hope is to create a place where everyone recognizes themselves as a child of God and treats others as 
the children of God that they are!  The numbers reflect this excitement; our average Sunday attendance 
is up 5% and our financial giving is up 4%. 
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God’s work.  Our hands. 
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 This has happened because you have responded to God’s call.  Some responses have been 
new ministry opportunities we have created such as the ONE Program; gathering our college aged 
young adults together; reaching out to widows or men.  Others have heard God’s call to help beautify 
our sanctuary and enhance our worship with song, music and artful expression.  Many have 
responded by giving sacrificially of your time, talents, and funds.  There are hundreds of ways to hear 
and respond to God’s call because we have an amazing God who asks us to follow in hundreds of 
ways.  For all the ways you have responded to God this year, I say ‘thank you.’  It is a privilege and an 
honor to be your pastor.  I take this responsibility seriously, and I love my job.  Thank you for allowing 
me to lead you.  May God bless us with direction, fortitude, and grace as we journey together. 
 
Pastor Dave Dockweiler 
 
 
 

Parochial Report  
 

Sacrament of Holy Baptism   
Landon Bishop  Jackson Conant       Grace Dockweiler  Noah Dockweiler 
Ian Dombrowski  Dylan Dzierzyc       Abbygail Neubecker Cindy Smith  
Abby Stough   Charles Whitehead 
 

 

Christian Marriages and Union Blessings 
Dan & Vanessa Barnard Matt & Abby Frazza*        Josh & Veronica Knappen 
Dave & Heather Morin* Samantha & Alex Quiest   Cindy Smith & Christina VanWieren 
*indicates non-members 

 
 

Rite of Confirmation 
Emelie Fischer  Brandon Van Tuinen        Travis Wright 
 
  
Burial of the Dead   
Linda Crane   Floyd Cutler         June Wohlheter 
 

 

Reception of Members  
Does not include those listed as received through Baptism, Confirmation. 

Dan Barnard   Pat Berg         Dan Corey  Amy Corey 
Brenda Deschoff  Elizabeth Dombrowski       Keith Dombrowski Vanessa Eichler 
Marilyn Gillette  Chris Herp         Michaun Herp  Heather Miller  
Linda Montgomery  Ann Modzeleski        Brian Modzeleski  Joni Novinski 
Michael Novinski  Veronica Peak         Samantha Prior   Whitney Storm 
Carl Whitehouse  Karen Whitehouse 
           
 

 

Removed by Transfer   
Todd & Claire Rogers 

 
Placed on Inactive Status and Statistical Adjustments - None 
 

Total Confirmed Membership as of December 31, 2013:   756 
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President’s Report  

 
The ministers of this church truly are the people.  We really have a great group of people willing  
to lead and guide our church.  And it is not just Council.  The ministries carried out at Christ 
Lutheran would not happen without the many people willing to step up and get involved.  The 
staff and leadership step up, and the volunteers are quick to step alongside them and work to 
provide the ministries we offer.  It has been both a pleasure and an honor to serve as Council 
President.  Following are a few of the things we have experienced in the past year. 
 
STAFF:  Louise Konopka retired in May and Audrey Geers was hired.  Louise’s role was split 
into two positions.  Audrey took on the administrative role of the office and Jim Barritt was 
added as a staff member to assume the bookkeeping role.  In September, Intern Pastor Karen 
Niemeyer started with us and has been a great addition to our staff.  Haley Hildebrandt is our 
new Junior Choir Director.  Adding these new members to our existing staff creates a team of 
12 people serving as paid staff members, all bringing different skills and areas of expertise. 
 
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT:  We took out a loan and made some renovations to our building 
and   property.  New roof, new paint on the building, new parking lot, new furnace and AC units, 
as well as AC throughout the building.  After a period without mortgage payments, we once 
again need to budget accordingly.  I have no doubt our membership will step up to meet our 
need.  This is a short-term mortgage that we anticipate paying off early; allowing us flexibility to 
look at other capital projects.  Based on the age of our building, we need to plan an account for 
ongoing projects of this nature. 
 
COUNCIL:  We have more closely defined the various committees and groups within CLC so 
that all groups have a connection with Council with representation.  For example, the Policies 
Committee and the Sudanese Action Team are represented by the Executive Board.  The 
Technology Committee is being added as a standing committee on Council.  As this committee 
supports across many areas, we felt it appropriate to make it a separate committee as opposed 
to a sub committee.  As we try to keep up with the ever changing capabilities of technology, this 
committee will help to guide and support us. 
 
POLICIES:  The Policy Committee once again has been working throughout the year with 
Council to document and create the necessary policies for the operation of CLC.  This has been 
a two year process, and there is still more to follow.  Go to the church website to review and 
become familiar with these policies.  Pay particular attention to the Social Network and 
Technology Oversight Policies as they address issues such as the publication of photos and 
personal use of the internet. 
 
TECHNOLOGY:  We are falling in line with the technology movement as witnessed by the TV 
monitors in the Narthex.  Our services are now available on the Internet.  We are in the process 
of replacing and updating our sound system.  This committee is looking at other ways to better 
serve our members,  ministries and groups through the use of technology. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Pete VanGessel 
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Christian Education 
 
Through the hands of many dedicated volunteers, 2014 was an exciting and innovative year for the Education 
Committee.  Many long standing programs and several newer programs were presented to the congregation, 
providing a multitude of opportunities for our CLC family to grow in faith, both collectively and individually.  We 
appreciate those who participate in established programs, provide feedback and help us create better programs 
each year.  We are also very appreciative of those who agree to serve in “guinea pig” roles as we try new 
programing.  And of course, behind each and every program offered is a contingent of volunteers committed to 
serving this congregation, to them we give a big thank you!  As the Christian Education Director and Council 
Liaison to Education, we are so pleased with the outcomes and feedback from the 2014 education program and 
excited for the opportunities to come in 2015.   

 

We are continually blessed with a growing Sunday School program.  On a weekly basis, we are able to provide 
ELCA Lutheran materials to all of our children through adult classes, ensuring Lutheran Study Bibles are available 
to all.  In addition to the dedicated group of adult teachers, Gary Sironen continues to serve the Sunday School 
youth by providing a musical component during the first 10-15 minutes of each week’s lesson.  

 

Confirmation class is another foundational program offered.  In 2014, 3 students were confirmed and we are 
looking forward to sharing this blessing with a larger group this May of 2015.  The success of the confirmation 
program encompasses a significant effort by each student, as well as their parents, a mentor, and a team of 
teachers who meet weekly to teach and provide lessons.  These 7th and 8th graders are a busy group and we are 
so proud of their efforts to grow in their faith and also grateful for the support provided by their entire 
“Confirmation Team”. 

 

We celebrated another step in the faith walk of many of our youth in the spring of 2014 as approximately 19 
young people received their First Communion.  We look forward to sharing this important event with Christ 
Lutheran youth again this spring.    

 

Through the efforts of a committee and support of a study group, small group opportunities were expanded in 
2014.  Several small groups spent the Lenten season with a bible study focusing a prayer and growing our 
relationship with God.  This program received a lot of positive and constructive feedback and plans are in place 
to offer additional small group ministries in 2015.  

 

VBS is an amazing opportunity for the children of CLC and our surrounding community.  On average, VBS 2014 
saw 130 children visit CLC each night of the program.  We continue to be blessed with a fabulous relationship 
with numerous local churches resulting in opportunities to share the expenses of decorations and provide 
prayerful support for each other’s ministry.  In addition, we give tremendous thanks as it seems the entire CLC 
congregation comes together to support VBS, providing time, talents and materials to create a fun faith 
development opportunity.  Summer of 2015 will bring a science twist to our VBS, so stay tuned for more 
information! 

Where will God’s love take you? 

continued on page 12 
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Together we are the church 

Sudanese Action Team 
 
This has been an exciting year for the Sudanese at Christ Lutheran Church! 
 
The Bishop met with us at the beginning of the year and was energized by their faith and com-
mitment to remain Lutheran.  In March he commissioned Paul and Abraham, the two deacons 
for their role as Lay Ministers in their congregation, presided over communion, and baptized 
children.  Afterwards we celebrated with a meal-Sudanese style.  The youth group assisted us 
with Sunday School and nursery during their church service along with set up and clean up.  
THANK YOU YOUTH. 
 
The Sudanese applied for and were awarded a grant from the Church in Society Committee to 
go toward their leadership training. 
 
We held our first meeting with the Women of SCLC.  They have many ideas and needs.  In 
2015 we will begin to fundraise for drivers education training. 
 
The Rev. David Sprang, Assistant to the Bishop and Director of Evangelical Mission lifted up 
SCLC in his web newsletter and began to collect diapers and quilts from two Lutheran    
churches for the gift bags the deacons provide for new babies.  Part of their culture is to give 
something to the new parents when visiting. 
 
Lutheran Social Services of Michigan contacted us to assist with a refugee family.  We have 
begun to collect bedding, furniture and household items for them.  THANK YOU CLC.  The 
Sudanese have taken them to the stores, here to church, and showed them how to cook in 
America.  They speak no English.  
 
The Synod began to fund SCLC for their commissioned lay ministers part time.  They have 
been without a Pastor for almost two years and the two Deacons have been working very hard 
along with their church council called Disciples' Leadership Committee.  The Synod is provid-
ing mentors for leadership and Lutheran theology.  We expect 2015 to be an even bigger year 
as the Synod should approve this congregation as a Synodically Authorized Worshiping Com-
munity and look forward to renewing their partnership grant. 
 
If you are interested in doing a mission trip while staying home... then we are your committee 
to join.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Kim Zeitter, Chair 
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Youth and Family  
 

Christ Crew 
Christ Crew is the 4th, 5th, and 6th grade youth group at Christ Lutheran Church.  They participate 
in service and social outings once a month.  To end the year, Christ Crew had a fun-filled night at 
their Christmas party playing games, doing crafts, and even going caroling. Thanks to Karl 
Cuncannan and Jeff McKenney for heading this up. 
 
TGIF 
This group is for 7th and 8th graders.  TGIF meets once a month for social and service projects.  
TGIF generously donated their time to help put together the nut sale orders this year.  It isn’t all 
work though; they also dug in their heels and traveled down to the Wild West Ranch for a trail ride 
on horses and bonfire.  Thanks to Chris Boes and his helpers. (see more about TGIF on page 7) 
 
Mosaic 
Mosaic is the high school youth group for grades 9th—12th and meet on Sundays form 6-8 p.m.  
Their schedule consists of a Faith ‘N’ Fun Night, service project, Personal Care Pantry set up and a 
fun event  throughout the month.  This past year Mosaic donated their time to help cook dinner at 
the Renucci House and also helped prepare food for Kids Food Basket, located in downtown Grand 
Rapids.  This group is led by Melissa Bugai with help from Larry Knappen and Andy VanGessel. 
 
Senior High Trip 
The 2014 Summer Mission Trio was in Buffalo, New York, through Group Workcamps.  There were 
4 adult chaperones and 11 youth.  In Buffalo, the workers stayed in a local school, in the heat of the 
summer with no air conditioning!  There were numerous groups that went out for the day to work on 
local residents’ homes, porches, and even some paint jobs.  The youth came back with many 
stories that they shared with the congregation at their Youth Led Service in August.  
 
State Gathering 
This was held in Lansing again this year. We had a group of 15 youth  and 3 young adults, 
accompanied by 3 adult chaperones.  This was the first year for the young adult program, so we 
were happy to see them take advantage of this opportunity to extend their Gathering experience.  
This event touched all of us in many ways, between the inspiring messages, music, skill shops, rec 
time, and service project.  For our service project this year we helped throw a party for 
underprivileged kids around the Jackson area.  The Mosaco Dodgeball team also brought the 1st 
place plaque back to CLC! 
 
Fund Raisers 
Easter Breakfast raised $1,777.00 from attendees, additional $500 in matching funds from Thrivent. 
Bar-b-que Blowout raised $1,606.00 plus funds from Thrivent. 
Nut sale raised $1,200.00 plus $200.00 from Thrivent. 
 
Thank you 
We say thank you to all who have helped out with our youth throughout the year.  We are all a 
family and are continuing to grow thanks to the help and support from our 
congregation.   Additionally, thank you to the Congregation of Christ Lutheran Church for your 
support and guidance of our youth. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Alex Polise, Youth Ministry Coordinator   
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Youth and Family, continued 

 
More TGIF 
TGF is a youth group for our Confirmation age kids—primarily 7th and 8th graders.  We meet once a 
month and do a fun fellowship event, or a service project.  My goal is to give the kids a fun Christ-
filled forum that is their own, where they can spread their wings and build healthy Christian 
relationships with their peers.  We currently have about 12 kids and many friends that join us every 
month for our events. 
 
We kicked off our 2014-15 year with a horseback trail ride at Wild West Ranch down by Allegan.  
This ended up being a HUGE event with 24 riders, a bonfire, s’mores, barn cats and dogs—all in 
all, a great time.  Our next event was a trip to the New Salem corn maze which was organized by 
Aimee and Rob Paulson.  I was amazed by how busy the attraction was!  There were hundreds of 
people lined up for hours to go through the maze.  The New Salem folks gave our group some 
preferential treatment which made it easy to get in and get everyone through the maze, and was 
really appreciated.  Chaotic fun!  In November, we helped Dave Byler with the Nut Sale packing 
and sorting for distribution.  We rounded out the year in December with a trip to 3 Mile Project up 
north of town.  This is a giant youth center with basketball, volleyball, video games, indoor 
skateboard park, re-ball room (think paint ball), café’, movie theaters, and so much more!  I can’t 
believe we hadn’t found this place before!  It was a great outing worth repeating next year. 
 
We have several events planned for the rest of the year.  We will go cross-country skiing in January 
(organized by Suzanne and Tim Snider), bowling with the whole church in February, Skyzone in 
March (organized by Kim and Bob Holwerda), and a trip to the Holland Aquatic Center in May.  Alex 
and I are also planning a 30-hour famine lock-in type event which will likely be held in March as 
well.  All in all, a lot of great events for the kids this year. 
 
I count myself very lucky to be able to be involved with our Church family kids!  We have a great 
bunch of kids at CLC and a great bunch of parents who want to be part of their lives and help them 
grow together in Christ.  I was involved in running the Christ Crew youth group for a number of 
years and I have known some of these kids since they were infants, and it is really a blessing to be 
part of their lives and watch them grow! 
 
This will probably be my last year running TGIF, so CLC will be looking for someone to take over 
and coordinate the group.  If you feel called, or just want to be part of the team and help plan an 
event, I am sure you would feel blessed to be part of the kids’ lives.  I would like to thank the many 
parents who have been available to drive and chaperone for our events.  Without dedicated parents 
who can help facilitate, it would be impossible to make these opportunities available to the kids. 
 
In Christ, 
Chris Boes, TGIF Coordinator 
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Fellowship 
 
2014 was a busy year for Fellowship, which is a 
very good thing.  Besides keeping the kitchen 
supplied with coffee, cookies, etc., we also were 
involved in the following: 

 

January:  The congregational potluck/surprise 
shower for Pastor Dave and Sarah, in 
anticipation of their expected baby who we now 
know as Noah. 

 

March:  The Mardi Gras party as we entered the 
season of Lent and helped with refreshments for 
the jazz concert. 

 

May:  Luncheon for a group of local pastors. 

 

August:  The church picnic. 

 

September:  Participated in Rally Day. 

 

November:  Served coffee and treats for the 
Thanksgiving Eve service. 

 

December:  Sponsored the ladies’ Advent By 
Candlelight tea. 

 

In addition we: 

-Served refreshments for three new members 
classes. 

-Did three funeral lunches with the help of our 
amazing luncheon volunteers 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

Tammy Davison, Fellowship Council Liason 

Mission Support 

  
Our committee used the synod theme “God’s 
Work, Our Hands” for our Fall Ministry Kick Off 
again this year.  Our special projects for Rally 
Day included a blood drive as well as a collection 
of quarters to help fight World Hunger.   
 
What we are working on: 
We are currently investigating  other ways to 
expand our electronic giving. 
We continue to look at more of a year-round 
approach to Stewardship/Mission Support rather 
than focusing on our once a year financial pledge 
programs of the past. 
As we look to do God’s work, we thank you for 
your willingness to support the various ministries 
of our church with your gifts of time, talent, and 
treasure. 
 
Thank you to our committee members Brian 
Crane, Deb Park, Patrick Blanchard, Karen 
Niemeyer, and Dave Westover.  We appreciate 
the input that was given by our various guests 
this year and those who gave Temple Talks in 
support of our committee. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Deb Park, Committee Chair  

Hard work has never been more rewarding 
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Worship, Music. & Arts 
 
We have had a busy year in the WMA Committee.  Harry Wendland became our new Usher Corp head.  
Usher guidelines have been drafter and posted.  Institution of prayer request cards started.  
 
Betsy Perry, our Junior Choir director, relocated to the UP, and we gained a new person in our CLC 
family, Haley Hildebrandt.  The spring musical with Betsy was a rousing success. 
 
The Bell Choir, led by Marilyn, has continued to perform and work, despite low numbers of ringers. 
 
Our intern pastor, Karen Niemeyer, began to lead services. 
 
Work with the technology, including installation of TVs, and review of the sound system has continued, 
with input from our Music Director, Gary Sironen. 
 
Rally Day in the fall had full participation from the WMA Committee. 
 
Altar Guild gained more members from the Time and Talent sheets.  Training the new assistants was 
done, as well as education on bread baking. 
 
Kim Holwerda has a small group of people to work with puppets this year. 
 
“The Voices” production occurred in the fall, written by Gary Sironen. 
 
The Christmas Concert, with collaboration of many music talents, was very well received. 
 
As I rotate out of the position of chairperson of this committee, I want to thank you for the opportunity to 
work and grow in this role.  It has been a true privilege to get to know each of you in a deeper, more 
personal manner.  I am profoundly moved by the way each of you has responded to your deep passion 
for your callings.  This will remain with me for a very long time.  God’s speed in your future endeavors. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Kristen Thornton 
Chairperson - Worship, Music and Arts Committee 
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Well-being and Social Concerns 
 
 
Food Baskets:  This past holiday season 80+ food 
baskets were delivered to local families.  This was the 
largest number delivered by our congregation.  It was 
a tremendous undertaking and the effort of the 
committee and the generosity of the congregation 
were overwhelming.  Thanks to all! 
 
Personal Care Pantry:  Need in our area has risen 
sharply, and the CLC PCP responded!  Upwards to 
35 families have visited our pantry every month.  
Space for storage of goods is a continuing challenge 
and so is funding.  The dedication of all involved is 
inspiring.  The generosity of the congregation makes 
it all possible. 
 
Cookies for Veterans:  Due to policy changes, the 
Veterans Administration no longer accepts home 
made baked goods for use in its facilities.  This is due 
to the increased incidences of food sensitivities and 
allergies.  As a result, this ministry has been 
disbanded. 
 
Blood Drive:  The continued effort of Dave Park 
makes this happen.  Please consider giving.  Thanks 
Dave! 
 
Grace Hunger Walk:  Again, thank you to Dave.  Fun 
had by all for a good cause! 
 
De’gage’:   We continue to provide assistance via 
volunteers to the downtown soup kitchen.  The 
selfless dedication of all involved is inspiring. 
 
Gladiola School Mentors: In this new ministry, CLC 
volunteers mentor students at the school Currrently 7 
CLC members are participating. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Steve Gillich, Council Liaison 

Hard work has never been more rewarding 

Evangelism 
 
 
Current Members:  Patrick Blanchard, Jennifer 
Buddemeier (liaison), Intern Pastor Karen 
Niemeyer (ex officio), Carrianne Evele, Sharon 
Mack 
 
Recent Members:  Kathy Reister, Arlene Slagh 
 
Welcome Center:  The Evangelism Committee has 
continued our efforts to give a warm welcome to all 
visitors to CLC.  We do this after Sunday services 
and for special events, e.g. the beginning & 
conclusion of VBS and the “Voices” musical.  
Arlene Slagh continues to make baked goods to be 
given each Sunday.  Patrick Blanchard contacts all 
visitors who give  a street/email address.  A 
significant number of CLC members have recently 
volunteered as “Welcomers.” 
 
CLC Brochures:  We have updated the information 
in our church brochures.  The new edition will be 
printed soon. 
 
Vision/Goals:  Our committee is trying to make 
Evangelism a comfortable  part of CLC’s efforts.  
We want to share “The Good News” in a 
conversational way. 
 
New Members:  Our committee has tried to be 
supportive of the classes for and the reception of 
new members to the congregation.  New member 
classes were held in March, June, & November.  In 
March 8 new baptized members joined CLC; in 
June, 15 new members; in November, 10 new 
members.  The total is 33 baptized members, 
including children. 
 
Gladiola:  In conjunction with the Well Being & 
Social Concerns Committee, we have tried to be 
supportive of the Gladiola School project.  Kathy 
Reister and the school volunteers are giving 
positive feedback on helping those students. 
 
If we had more members on our committee, we 
know there are additional things that we could do 
to encourage the growth of our church.  Please let 
me know if you would be interested in joining us. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
Sharon Mack, Committee Chair 
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Property 

 
The congregation approved at its annual meeting this year, a $40,475 budget for mainte-

nance, repairs, and improvements of the building, grounds and property of the church.  The 

following projects were completed at a cost of $36,817.  This projects included: 

§ Six Fujitsu Mini Split air conditioning units were installed in the fellowship room, both nurseries, 

and the youth room.  Air conditioning was extended from an existing HVAC unit to the choir room 

and library. 

§ Electrical wiring was run for all of the above and an additional circuit and outlets were installed for 

multi-media use in the fellowship room. 

§ Old caulking and sealant was removed from around all windows and doors and new caulking and 

sealant was installed to prevent water and air leakage. 

§ Fifty two metal folding chairs were purchased for use by fellowship and education. 

§ One youth center station in the narthex was built to specifications and purchased. 

§ The lawn sprinkler system was extended to the northeast corner of the property. 

 
OPERATION WARP SPEED 

 
After months of research, analysis, and consultation with independent sources, the finance committee 

proposed a plan to the Council in June to address several major capital repair and improvement pro-

jects.  The Council approved this plan and called a special meeting of the congregation for funding 

approval.  On August 3, 2014, the congregation approved the plan and funding for it.  The following 

projects were completed: 

 

§ Existing shingles and flat roof coverings were removed.  Necessary repairs were made and new 

insulation, shingles, and coverings were installed. 

§ Existing heating and cooling units supplying the temperature control to the sanctuary and narthex 

were removed and two new units were installed. 

§ Electric and gas lines as well as a cable for security cameras were run from the church building to 

the garage.  An electrical panel, interior lights, outlets and a motion sensitive exterior light were 

installed. 

§ The exterior of the church was painted and seal coated. 

§ The existing parking lot and drives were removed and replaced. 

 

Our spring cleanup was successful with many members showing up to pull weeds, spread mulch and 

clean up the grounds. 

 

I would like to thank Dan and Pat Johnson and all of our members who volunteered their time, talents, 

and resources to make our building and grounds look great. 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Ray Punches, Property Liaison 
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Proposed Committee  
 

From Constitution: 

 

Chapter 13. 

CONGREGATION COMMITTEES 

C13.01. The officers of this congregation and the pastor 

shall constitute the Executive Committee. 

C13.02. A Nominating Committee  

C13.03. An Audit Committee 

C13.04. A Mutual Ministry Committee 

C13.05. When a pastoral vacancy occurs, a Call 

Committee 

C13.06. Other committees of this congregation may be 

formed, as the need arises, by decision of the 

Congregation Council. 

 

 

From By-Laws: 

 

IV. THE CONGREGATION COUNCIL (Ref. Chapter 

12 of the Constitution) 

E. Elect from its membership a liaison for each 

committee of the congregation; 

F. Have authority to form committees as 

necessary; 

G. Council liaisons shall not act as the chair for 

their appointed committee unless 

authorized  

by Council; 

 

 

MOTION  
 

Recognition of the Technology Committee as a stand 

alone Committee  (with representation on Council) 

 

MOTION:   To formally recognize the Technology 

Committee as a separate committee directly under council 

without adding any additional liaisons to council. 

 

reason:  This committee exist with many cross over 

functions among the various committees.  There are 2 

different components of the Technology Committee: 

hardware and content; each serving different functions 

and each serving several committees. 

Council Liaisons can serve multiple committees.  We are 

not required to have individual liaisons for each 

committee. 

(Christian Education, continued from page 4) 

 

A new program developed in 2014 was ONE, a VBS-
style activity for 7th through 9th graders.  Key compo-
nents of this program included a student led prayer 
before meal, small group time, a service opportunity 
and a wrap up time that provided students with a 
chance to reflect on the night’s program and provid-
ed a musical component.  The three-night program 
hosted approximately 25 youth and presented three 
service opportunities including supporting CLC’s Per-
sonal Care Pantry and Catholic Social Services’ Dia-
per Drive and Soups On bowl painting.   

 

2014 brought several summer programs to CLC with 
a focus on healthy families.  These programs offered 
a number of ways for CLC individuals and families to 
explore health.  Several trips to local farmers mar-
kets, healthy recipe sampling, and walking clubs 
were some of the ways we shared God’s blessings of 
health with each other. 

 

Another wonderful year at Christ Lutheran!  We give 
thanks for the many faithful volunteers that make 
our ministries happen!  Thanks be to God for all of 
the blessings He gives us ~ and for those who share 
their God-given gifts with others! 

 

Yours in Christ, 

CLC Christian Education Committee and  

Sarah McKenney, Family Ministries Coordinator 
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Congregational Meeting Minutes—January 26, 2014            

ITEM DISCUSSION ACTION 

Opening Call to order: The meeting was called to order at 11:39 a.ml. 
by President Dave Westover.  He opened the meeting with a 
prayer. 

  

Attendance Tim Zeitter announced that a quorum exists and shared some 
basic rules for the meeting. 

 

  

Agenda Dave Westover opened the floor to questions concerning the 
meeting agenda.  Hearing none, he declared that the agenda 
is adopted. 

 

Nominating     
Committee 

Dave Westover called on Todd Huston to discuss the 2014 
nominating committee.  Todd stated that the committee need-
ed two Council members and two members of the congrega-
tion.  The two Council member positions are currently filled by:  

           Steve Gillich 

           Mike Burgstahler 

The floor was opened for members of the congregation to   
volunteer.  The following individuals volunteered themselves: 

           Vicki Blubaugh 

           Carlon Snyder 

           Ken Davison 

Motion to accept the 
2014 nominating 
committee made by 
Dave Westover; mo-
tion passed 

2013 Minutes Dave Westover asked for a motion to accept the 2013 congre-
gational meeting minutes as presented.  Congregation brought 
to Dave Westover’s attention that there are no printed copies.  
He acknowledged this oversight and mentioned that printed 
copies will be made available one week in advance for next 
year’s meeting. 

Motion to accept the 
2013 congregational 
meeting minutes 
made by Stu John-
son, 2nd by Carlon 
Snyder; motion 
passed 

 

2013 Annual  

Reports 

Dave Westover asked for a motion to accept the 2013 annual 
reports as presented. 

 

Motion to accept the 
2013 annual reports 
made by Kristen 
Thornton, 2nd by 
Larry Knappen;  

motion passed 

Pastorôs Comments Pastor David Dockweiler shared the following observations: 

  -  He thanked the congregation for the welcome that he and   

      Sarah have received. 

  -  The state of the church is healthy, healing and growing. 

  -  Christ Lutheran Church is currently the 5
th 

largest church in  

      our synod. 

  -  Christ Lutheran Church grew by 5 members this year,  

      reversing a trend of negative growth over previous years. 

  -  We need to focus on inviting people to our church. 

 

continued on page 14 
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ITEM DISCUSSION ACTION 

Recognition Dave Westover recognized the call committee. 

Dave Westover recognized the outgoing council members. 

 

2014 Budget Pete VanGessel gave the congregation an overview of the “Director 
of Mission” staff position. 

  -  He stated that the latest job description covers the  

      outreach/evangelism role that is served by this position. 

  -  Floor was opened for discussion and Sharon Mack stated that  

     Patrick Blanchard’s hard work has been a blessing  to the  

     Evangelism Committee. 

 

Pastor Dave Dockweiler gave the congregation an overview of the 
“Nursery Coordinator” position. 

 

Jeff McKenney read a statement from the Christian Education  
Committee that requests $500 to provide a VBS experience for our  
7

th
 through 9

th
 grade youth. 

Motion to add a $500 
line item to the budg-
et to fund a VBS  
experience for the 7

th
 

through 9
th
 grade 

youth made by     
Carlon Snyder; 2

nd
 by 

Raechelle Huston; 
motion passed 

 

Motion to accept the 
2014 CLC budget as 
amended made by 
Kim Holwerda; 2

nd
 by 

Mary Knappen;    
motion passed 

Synod  

Assembly rep-
resentatives 

Dave Westover explained that, in addition to two council members, 
one male and one female are needed from the congregation to rep-
resent CLC at the Synod Assembly.  The Synod Assembly is sched-
uled for May 15-17. 

 

Mary Knappen nominated Larry Knappen.  Larry Knappen accepted 
the nomination. 

 

Pastor Becky Ebb-Speese nominated Deb Park.  Deb Park   

accepted the nomination. 

Motion to accept Lar-
ry Knappen and Deb 
Park as Synod As-
sembly representa-
tives and to allow 
council to select the 
youth representative 
and any replacement 
representatives made 
by Tom Owens; 2

nd 

by Kristen Thornton; 
motion passed 

Adjournment Meeting was adjourned at 11:53 a.m. with a prayer by Pastor Dave 
Dockweiler. 

Motion to adjourn 
made by Dave 
Westover; no objec-
tions; motion passed 

Congregational Meeting Minutes - continued 

Respectfully submitted by Dave Harris on February 9, 2014. 
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2015 
 

President:  Todd Huston   

Vice President:  Toni Steele 

Treasurer:  Jennifer Buddemeier 

Secretary:  

Education:  Kelli VandenBerg 

Evangelism:  Tom Goetsch 

Fellowship:  Cathy Chappell 

Mission Support  Steve Gillich 

Property:  Ray Punches 

Technology:  Andy VanGessel 

Well-being & Social Concerns: Mike Burgstahler 

Worship, Music and Arts:  Suzanne Johnson 

Youth and Family:  Andy VanGessel 

Recording Secretary:  Dave Harris 

2014 
 

President:  Pete VanGessel 

Vice-President:  Todd Huston 

Treasurer:  Jason Tierney 

Secretary:  Jennifer Buddemeier 

Education:  Kelli VandenBerg 

Evangelism:  Jennifer Buddemeier 

Fellowship:  Tammy Davison 

Mission Planning:  Brian Crane 

Property:  Ray Punches 

Well-being & Social Concerns:  Steve Gillich 

Worship, Music & Arts:  Suzanne Johnson 

Youth & Family:  Mike Burgstahler 

Recording Secretary:  Dave Harris 

The ministers of this church are the people. 
 

Mission Statement 
 

We, the people of Christ Lutheran Church, believe our mission is to share God’s love and His 

forgiveness through Worship, Word and Sacrament. We seek to care for the physical, 

emotional and spiritual needs of others through the gifts of Time, Talent and Treasure with 

which God has blessed us. We believe we have been called as living witnesses to exist for 

others so that all may know Jesus Christ is Lord. 

 

Church Staff 
 

Pastor     David J. Dockweiler 

Intern Pastor    Karen Niemeyer (began September 2014) 

Minister of Music    Gary Sironen   

Organist and Bell Choir Director  Marilyn Burgard 

Pianist     Hazel Rouker   

Christian Education Coordinator  Sarah McKenney   

Administrative Secretary   Audrey Geers (began April 2014) 

Property Services & Custodians  Dan and Pat Johnson  

Outreach Coordinator   Patrick Blanchard  

Bookkeeper    Jim Barritt (began March 2014) 

Youth Ministry Coordinator  Alexandria Polise  

Junior Choir Director   Haley Hildebrandt (began August 2014) 

Louise Konopka, Administrative Secretary (resigned April 25, 2014) 

Betsy Perry, Junior Choir Director (resigned April 2014) 

 

Christ Lutheran Church - Council 
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Christ Lutheran Church  

Annual Congregational Meeting Agenda  

Sunday, January 25, 2015  

 

Call to Order  

 

Opening Devotions/Prayer  

 

Establishment of Quorum  

 

Adoption of Agenda  

 

Introduction of Council & Others  

 

Approval of Minutes of the 2014 Annual Meeting* (page 13 - 14) 

 

Approval of Annual Reports*  

 

Election of Nominating Committee*  

 

ϐϡϳϴϯϲᶯϳΞςϯϭϭϥϮϴϳ 

 

Old Business  

¶ Recognition of 2015 Council  

¶ Recognition of outgoing members of council  

 

New Business  

¶ New Committee (Technology Committee) (page 12)  

¶ Policies posted on website and available in office and work room  

¶ Approval of 2015 Budget*  

¶ Synod Assembly Representatives*  

 

Close of Business*  

 

Closing Prayer  


